
DJDCEKBER 17, 1903 

BIrIa Napr Stau.. 

1140. Sllrbllatl VJ,Jap Baje SdDIUa: 
Will the Minister of BaU1J&1II be 
pleased to state: 

<a) whether it is a fact that there 
it • great necMSity of over-bridge 

_Deal' Birla Nagar Station, the Rail-
way gate of whldh remains 'closed 

_ .and the pUDlic is put to great in-
-.convenience; and 

(b) if so, the steps taken 80 far or 
proposed to be taken in this regard? 

TIle Deputy MlDJster in tile MIn-
Jatrr or BaDwa,.. (Shrl S. V. BaDIa-

-swam;,): <a> and <b). Public repre-
sentations haVe been received for a 
road over-bridge in place of the ex-
isting level crossing at Birla Nagar 
Station. The scheme could not be 
progressed due to the Madhya Pra-

-desh State Government having not 
included this work in their Third 
Five Year Plan. The matter is, how-
ever, under consideration of the 
State Government. The Railway 
will take up this scheme for execu-
tion as soon as the State Government 
takes a final decision and allocates 
necessary funds towards their share 
of the cost of the work, as required 
under the extant rules. 

Ball Connection between Guna, 
and Shivpuri 

1'741. Shrimati Vijaya Baje ScincUa: 
Will the Minister of BaDwaY!!iI be 
pleased to state the steps taken or 
proposed to be taken to provide rail-
way connection between Guna and 
Shivpur! in Madhya Pradf'"h? 

The Deputy Minister ,- die Min-
istry of Rallways (Shrl :S. V. Rama-
swamy): The suggested line is not 
included in the Railway's programme 
of construction of new lines for the 
Third Five Year Plan. 

Gwallor-Shlvpurl BaDway Line 

l'74Z. Shrlmati Vijaya Raje Sclnd.ia: 
-Will the Minister of BallwayS be 

plealed to state the .tale at which 
the propoaaJ. to canv8l\ Gwalior-
Shivpuri, Gwalior-Bhind, Gwallor-
Sheopur narrow gauge lines into 
Broad Gauge .tands1 

Tbe Deputy MinI8ter iD tile MiDI8-
try 01 Ball ... y. (Shrl S. V. Kama-
1IWaIIl,.): There are no proposals to 
convert these narrow gauge lines to 
broad gauge during the Third Five 
Year Plan period. 

RaIlW&1" Facwtlell iD Northern 
IHItrIctB of IIIIIa4 

1'7U. Shrlmati Vljaya BaJe ScInd.ia: 
Will the Minister of BaUwa,.. be 
pleased to state whether there is any 
proposal to provide railway facilities 
in the Northern Districbil of Bhind 
and Morena in Madhya Pradesh with 
a view to link them with adjoining 
districts of Etawa and Swai Madho-
pur? 

The Deput,. MJBIster in the Min-
istry of Ballwa,.. (Shri S. v. Rama-
swamy): No please. 
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